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Dear Parents,  

 

Within this newsletter you will see this week’s activities that have been 

enriching our pupil’s experiences. Some Year of 6 travelled to Kettering 

on Thursday to take part in a Student Leadership Development day. 

This day was organised through the United Learning Academy Trust and 

joined our primary with 4 other United Learning primaries. The pupils 

shared ideas and learnt new skills around leading change on others. 

They have come up with a number of ideas and I look forward to seeing 

them develop over the next few months.  

Anti-Bullying Week & Pupil Ambassadors – Application Forms  

Following on from my assembly to pupils around the National Anti-

Bullying Week (14-18 Nov) where I have re-capped on how as a school, 

we work together, as a community to restore relationships.   If a child 

reports a relationship breakdown or has been on the receiving end of 

‘incidents of unkindness’ or ‘bullying’, we use restorative principles in 

the form of supported meetings to repair the harm. During these 

meetings, we talk about the importance of understanding others  

emotions and respect within our community also, that we all own our 

feelings, thoughts and most importantly our behaviour choices.  

The meetings provide an opportunity for pupils that have harmed or 

been harmed to reflect on how others have been affected and to allow 

them the space to repair any damage. The impact of this is that the 

children begin to understand how others have been affected by their 

behaviour choices, their responsibility to the hurt caused but also 

crucially that they can offer restorative solutions to the problem. It is 

important to remember that children need to be given a chance to 

forgive, learn, respect and understand how their choices impact others. 

Often the children can be their hardest critic and we have a 

responsibility to help them move away of feelings of shame when 

wrong choices have been made and reintegrate them back into our 

school community. Believe me these meetings are no soft option. If you 

want to know more about this, please do call me or refer to the school’s 

Anti-Bullying Policy.  
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"If I was mean to someone, they would feel really sad. Talking about it helps me to 

understand right and wrong and how to fix the situation” Year 6 pupil. 

Through the same assembly, I referred to the launch of the new pupil ambassadors and how we 

need to embrace the ‘Power of Good’, this year’s mantra from the Anti-Bullying Alliance.  

I have been delighted by the number of pupils that have completed application forms to join the 

Pupil Ambassador Team. If your child wants to apply the application forms can be found in 

reception and on our website. (Deadline this Monday 14th November). As additional support to 

parents, we will be linking on our website an information leaflet published by the Anti -Bullying 

Alliance or do visit their website: 

http://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week 

Please remember, if your child ever comes home sad or upset and you are worried about their 

perception of school, please do always contact us at school, so we can help and support your child 

to be a happy learner.  

 
Have a great weekend! 
 

 
 

Mrs H Paget-Wall Collins 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Attendance:   

Whole School – 97% 

Best Year Group – Year 4 – 99% 

Best Class - 4RG - 100%    

Nbr 100% -  354   Nbr Lates – 27 

‘Word of the Week’ - Numbing 

http://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week
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Dates to Remember 

 

Thank you to all the helpers last night at the school disco all your help is greatly appreciated.  

School Christmas Fayre 10th December 12pm-2pm  

Tables are booking well for the Christmas Fayre, but if you would like a table to sell your crafts please 

forward your details to the email address below. 

If you have any donations we can use for prizes please drop off at the reception.  

Quiz Night 18th November in aid of Katherine House 5.00pm - 

6.30pm 

Tickets now on sale in the school office £2.00 per adult £1.00 per 

child. Teams of up to 6 please. All money will go to Katherine 

House. We will also have a raffle, tombola and refreshments. 

 

 

Banbury Literary live 20th November - 10am-4pm. 

The school choir will be performing, as they have performed in previous years with great success.  

Tickets now on sale from the school office. 

Children In Need 18th November/ Save the Horton Campaign. 
 
We will be holding a sponsored silence - children can come in non-uniform for £1 and the monies 
will be split between the two charities. 

Sponsorship forms will be coming home today so please keep an eye out for them. 
 

For further information please email Rebecca.Lister@Hanwellfields.org 
 

Rebecca Lister 
Aspirations Lead/ Higher Level Teaching Assistant 
Hanwell Fields Community School 

mailto:Rebecca.Lister@Hanwellfields.org
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For Information 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Second Hand School Uniform  
Uniform will be sold on Monday, Wednesday and Friday Mornings in the key stage 1 
canopy at 8:30am - 8:45am.  Uniform prices range from 50p - £2.00 
Second hand uniform donations 
We really appreciate second hand uniform donations. Please donate uniform to the office. All 
donations should be in good condition, clean with the name label blacked out. 

Thank you 
 

Hanwell Fields Rendition of Elf  

Dates for the Christmas Production are December 14th and December 15th 7:00pm. Tickets tbc  

Book Fair 
The Book Fair is available on Monday 14th November for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 and Tuesday 15th November 

‘everyone welcome’ for those that did not get a chance to come on prior dates or if you just want a second 

look!  The fair will be held in the hall from 3.15pm onwards. 
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Do you need health advice to help children with: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then drop in and speak confidentially to the School Nurse at Hanwell 

Fields Community School 

Wednesday 23rd November 9.30am – 10.30am. 

For parents of children in Years 1 to 6. 

Welcome to come for a cup of tea or coffee and cake 

from 9am 

Sign in at reception 

Headlice? 

Bed 

Wetting? 

Personal hygiene? 

Thread 

Worms? 

Diet? 

Asthma? 

Mental 

Health? 

And many more health issues can 

be discussed 
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The Bridges Christmas Break holiday forms are 
now available to be collected. Please hand these 
back into Bridges or reception as soon as 
possible please. 
  
For this holiday period we will be trialling a new 
payment scheme where there will be no set 

packages and payment for all holiday care will based on an hourly rate.  The 
hourly charge is £3.50. There will be a charge for a hot dinner of £2.00 although if 
your child will be attending for a full day or at least 6 hours in the afternoon, then a 
hot dinner will be supplied free of charge. 
  
Bridges will be open between Monday 19th to Friday 23rd December and 3rd 
January 2017 (Inset Day). 
Below is a list of some of the exciting things that we will be doing. 
 

Monday - Morning swim at Sibford school 
Tuesday - Christmas shopping in Banbury town centre 

Wednesday - Forest school-wear something green 
Thursday - Christmas arts and crafts 

Friday - Christmas jumper and pyjama party 
  
So why not grab an application form from the school office or from Bridges and let 
your children come join us this Christmas break! 
  
Bridges are also asking for donations of any unwanted games console, interactive 
games and board games. We are looking for group and educational games that the 
children enjoy playing with their friends.  
 
Thank you in advance for any donations made. 
  
Kind Regards, 
  
Steve Nutt 
Bridges Manager   
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PE, Sport and After School Clubs 

The sporting calendar is getting busier and this week saw year 5 swimmers in our 
first gala of the year at Spiceball. Swimming has never been our strongest sport but 
we are beginning to see the benefits of every child swimming for a term each year. 
Although the team came 4th the scores were very close and it was an excellent 
experience for these swimmers who were up against year 6 children from all the 
other schools. Regardless of the result the children returned to school full of 
passion for their experience. The teamwork and encouragement from them was 
superb and they were a real credit to the ethos and values of Hanwell Fields. I am 
very proud of you all. 
 
At the same time 30 year 4 children went to Banbury Academy to participate in a 
dance festival with 5 other schools. This event was run by the GCSE sports leaders 
at Banbury Academy and they did a great job of organising and teaching the 
children the dances that they had prepared. The children responded brilliantly. 
They were full of enthusiasm and excitement about the event and then performed 
their dance in front of over 200 children. They did an excellent job and were rightly 
very proud of themselves. 
 
Next week sees football fixtures against St John’s RC school and St John’s Priory, 
netball against St John’s Priory as well as the tag rugby North Oxfordshire finals. All 
clubs will continue although they will be covered by other members of staff. 
 
This has been a busy week for International sport as well with women’s rugby 
beating France, the England cricket team up against India in the first of 5 test 
matches, England’s football team take on the mighty Scots tonight whilst the 
highlight ( for me )  is the rugby against South Africa on Saturday.  
 
Congratulations to Harley Symington who was man of the match at Banbury rugby 
club in his U10 rugby match last weekend. Let me know what sporting highlights 
you reach this weekend and remember to respect your opponents and the referee.  
 
Mr Townsend 
Head of PE & Sport 
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Hanwell Lunch Menu 
 

 


